
 
 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

TO: Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE: March 31, 2020 
 

RE: 3460 Long Creek Trading 
Post 

FROM: Glen Klinkhart, Interim Director 

 
 

Requested 
Action: 

Refund the AB-29 late fees totaling $2,000.00. 

Statutory  

And 
Regulatory 
Authority: 

3 AAC 304.170(e): “(a) Except as provided in this section, the board will deny an 
application for renewal of a license if the licensed premises were not operated for the 
time required by AS 04.11.330(a)(3) or (d).  

(b) A licensee may apply to the board, requesting that the board waive the 
operating requirement of AS 04.11.330 (a)(3) or (d). Under AS 
04.11.330(a)(3), the board will determine whether, through no fault of the 
licensee or because the premises are under construction, the licensed premises 
could not be operated for the required time during the preceding calendar year. 
(c) An application for waiver for a calendar year must be made in writing to the 
board and must be accompanied by a non-refundable application fee of: 

(1) an amount equal to one-half the applicable biennial license fee if a 
waiver application was not made for the previous year; or 
(2) double the amount of the fee paid for the previous year's waiver 
application; 

(d) In an application for waiver, the licensee must explain why the licensed 
premises were not operated. Additionally, the licensee must provide a copy of 
the application to the local governing body, if any, having jurisdiction over the 
license and licensed premises. 
(e) The board will, in its discretion, deny a third or subsequent consecutive 
application for waiver unless the licensee clearly shows that the licensed 
premises were not operated because the premises were condemned or 
substantially destroyed by any cause. If the premises identified on an 
applicant's license are not leased or owned by the licensee, the third or 
subsequent application will, in the board's discretion, be denied. Additionally, a 
third or subsequent consecutive application for waiver that does not identify a 
licensed premises location will, in the board's discretion, be denied. 
(f) The board will, in its discretion, impose conditions along with the approval 
of an application for waiver. 
(g) If an application for waiver is denied, an application for license renewal for 
the succeeding license period will be denied by the board under AS 
04.11.330(a)(3). 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(h) In addition to the application fee under (c) of this section, the applicant 
shall pay $1,000 for an application that is received too late for board 
consideration at its last meeting of the calendar year for which waiver is 
requested. 
(i) In circumstances of death of a licensee, destruction of the premises, or 
comparable circumstances showing extraordinary hardship, the board will, in 
its discretion, waive the fees under (c) and (h) of this section. 

 

 
Staff Rec.: 

 
Deny the refund. 

  

  
Background: 
On 1/13/2020, our office received two AB-29 Waiver of Operation Applications for 2018 and 2019 
and all required fees. In addition to the waiver application fees, the applicant must pay a late fee of 
$1,000.00 for each application that is received too late for Board consideration at its meeting before 
November 30 of the year for which the waiver is requested. 

 
Attachment: Written Request  

2018 AB-29 
2019 AB-29 





 

 

 
 

 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
 

550 West Seventh Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350

February 21, 2020 
 
Larry W Waters 
PO Box 1581 
Homer, AK 99603 
 
Re: Long Creek Trading Post, License #3460 
 
Dear Larry W Waters: 
 
On November 13, 2017 the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board delegated the authority to approve 
first and second requests to waive the statutory minimum operating requirements to the Director. 
 
Please consider this notice that I have approved your 1st waiver of operation for the 2018 calendar 
year and the 2nd waiver of operation for the 2019 calendar year. 
 
The appeal to the ABC Board to refund the $1000.00 late fee for each year will be scheduled for the 
March 31, 2020 board meeting to be held in Anchorage, Alaska. The address and phone information 
can be found on our website at the following link: https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco.  
 
Please ensure that if you are operating solely to meet minimum operating requirements in the future, 
you address the items required in 3 AAC 304.170(j) in order to prove your operations to the board. 
 
Please contact alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov with any questions. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Carrie Craig  
Records and Licensing Supervisor 
 
For: 
 
Glen Klinkhart 
Interim Director 
 
cc:  License File 
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